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26 April 2013
South Bucks District Council
Capswood,
Oxford Road,
Denham,

Bucks
UB9 4LH
Dear Sirs




Re : Planning Application  13/00416/FUL

Erection of three agricultural buildings for egg production,packaging,

storage and distribution incorporating staff facilities and office space.

Car parking, landscaping and alterations to vehicular access from Marsh Lane.

The Hitcham and Taplow Society wishes to register its strong objection to this Planning Application.

The Society was formed in 1959 to protect Hitcham, Taplow and the surrounding countryside from being spoilt by bad development and neglect. Throughout the  years it has been active in looking at all Planning Applications and when appropriate registering its objection in reasoned terms and encouraging others to object.

The Society represents the views of more than 150 households including many in   Marsh Lane and Ye Meads.      

The Society's main objection to the application is the devastating effect it would have on the open space in the Green Belt. This site has particular importance because it is one of the few such spaces between the conurbations of Maidenhead and Slough. 
The scale of the proposals made in the application would be a serious infringement of the purpose for which the Green Belt was established. The visual aspect from the Bath Road and the adjacent lanes and footpaths would be destroyed by the massive bulk of the buildings.
The coverage of green field space by the buildings and the hardstandings would bring significant increase to flooding risk and to sustaining the landscape and wild life environment.
The Society's further significant concern is the type and volume of road traffic which would be generated by such a large enterprise. The absence of a traffic assessment from the documents submitted with the application is a surprising ommission.

Daily HGV, car and trailer numbers would bring considerable stress to local everyday traffic movement from/to Marsh Lane/Ye Mead and Dorney/EtonWick and to the general public and commercial traffic movement from/to Burnham/Taplow and Maidenhead/Slough. The regeneration of the Bishop Centre will add to that stress.

Nearby residents have especial concerns about the potential for noise, smell and light pollution. The provisions to prevent these factors becoming real which are detailed in the application offer little assurance of their being successful on an acceptable day-to-day basis.

Set in the context of the recent history of this site, it is worrying that it is the stated intention of the applicant that the operation would in the future be looking to expand by the addition of buildings and other facilities of similar size. 
Retrospective permission was granted in 2010 for a small domestic chicken shed adjacent to the Marshmead residence and it appears to have been expanded without permission to become a large scale egg importing, packaging and distribution business with support buildings and HGV parking facilities.

The Society understands that Green Belt rules allow new agriculture premises to be built for certain purposes under certain conditions in certain areas but it further understands that the importing and distribution of products as detailed in the application are not allowed.
The Society and its members continue to be perplexed that enforcement procedures in respect of deliberate breaking of the planning law is such a slow process. In regard to this application, the several years delay has allowed an illegal business use to be established so that it may be quoted in the application as a valid reason for it be granted permission to expand to become a legal enterprise.
The Hitcham and Taplow Society asks the South Bucks District Council to refuse Planning Application 13/00416/FUL
Yours sincerely

Karl Lawrence

Chairman, Hitcham and Taplow Society

